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Faith Connections  
Prayer  

Requests: 
 

Stacey Bragg 

Greg Smithy 

David & Jeanne Felker 

Natalie Quinones 

Stan Holloway 

Rebecca Bennett 

Family of Mary Rotureau 

Family of Jimmy Mitchell 

Pat Taylor 

Jake & Melissa Gilillard 

Sandy Renew 

Peggy Rahn 

Donald Quinones 

Christy Summers 

Abigail Finn 

Brenda Herbst 

Patricia Chaffin 

Keith Barnes 

Alfred Boyett 

Jennifer Peavy 

Otto Muñoz 

Kristen Ambrose 

Barbara Olsen 

Colleen Hartman 

Larry Gibson 

Kayla Alexander 

Patricia Carr 

Tabitha Sikes 

Nancy Sells 

 Jorge & Daniel Buendia 

Jackey Nease 

Robert & Bridget Caldwell 

Tabitha Bacot 

John Hazel 

Carolyn & Stanley Gisriel 

Matthew Fraser 

Rose Fraser 

Russ Fraser 

James Reinhart 

Jim & Jill Anderson 

Glenn Andrews 

Keith & Jackie Barnes 

Ray & Shirley Causey 

Camilla Corbin 

Keith & Marsha Cornell 

David & Jeanne Felker 

Kathy Fraser 

Jack Green 

Arlene Herndon 

RD Jaudon 

Joyce Kelley 

Maxine Oglesby 

Donald Quinones 

James Sapp 

March Blessings 
 

   As I look over the March calendar for our church family, I see a lot of blessings in 

store for us. There is much for which I am excited and much to which we can look forward. There are  

multiple evidences of our program ministry coming back strong in 2022 that I want to share with you and I 

hope you will be take the opportunity to connect and be part of these ministries as you are able. 

      March 2 at 6 pm we will gather for Ash Wednesday worship in the sanctuary. This service begins our 

Lent observation and is very somber and meaningful. We will receive the imposition of ashes as part of this 

service. 

      March 7 at noon Happy Hearts will gather in the fellowship hall (And there was great rejoicing!). I have 

missed this time of fellowship together and I hope that you will join at this restart of this vital part of ministry 

together. 

      March 8 at 6 pm People of Prayer will gather in the sanctuary. This ministry of prayer together has had a 

profound impact on me and others who have been part of it. If you would like more information on People of 

Prayer feel free to ask me or anyone who has been part of these times of prayer together. I hope to see you on 

March 8 as we gather as people of prayer. 

      March 12 at 6pm in the youth room will be a childrenôs movie night. This event is intended to be a  

ministry to parents as well as children by providing a fun night for children and letting parents have some 

time to go out together. For more information about this fun event, contact Kim McGee. 

      March 13 at 11 am in the sanctuary Bishop David Graves will be preaching in our worship service,  

followed by a covered dish luncheon in the fellowship hall. Bishop Graves is the Episcopal leader for the 

South Georgia Annual Conference and for the Alabama/West Florida Annual Conference. We look forward 

to the message he has to share with us. The fellowship meal will be our first covered dish since before the 

pandemic and I, for one, am also really looking forward to this time of fellowship around the table together. 

      March 24 at 6:30 pm there will be a VBS planning meeting. What a joy to be able to have VBS again! I 

hope that you are planning to attend this meeting and see where you can serve in this vital ministry, even if 

you have not been part of VBS before. I am thankful for the faithful volunteers who serve in VBS each year 

to make this ministry successful and I am sure that they would greatly appreciate all new volunteers who 

wish to be part of this great ministry to the children of our church and community. 

      March 26 at 7 pm in the sanctuary we will host a concert of the Effingham Community Orchestra. Come 

out and enjoy some wonderful music and engage with members of our community who may be coming to 

our church facility for the first time. You may just help them decide they want to come back for a worship or 

fellowship time. 

      March 27 following worship we will have a tea and cookie fellowship time on the front porch of the  

sanctuary. This time of fellowship is for all who are in worship to have the opportunity to greet each other, 

for members of the church family to welcome guests and welcome back members who may be returning for 

the first time, and for all of us to be drawn closer together. 

      March 28 at 6:30 pm is Menôs Night Out. The location has yet to be determined, but look for it to be  

announced soon. All men are invited to come and enjoy good food and good fellowship together. 

      These events are all in addition to the many ongoing ministries we are engaged in as a church family, 

including: Sunday School, worship, scouts, music ministry, piece makers, menôs Bible study, menôs lunch, 

Nar-Anon, Angels of Hope Womenôs Ministry, Eva Oglesby UMW Circle, and many others. 

 I am looking forward to the blessings God has in store for us in the month of March and beyond. 
 

Looking Forward,      Brother Michael 



From the Office  
 

If you have something for the  newsletter, please remember to get the  

information to the office by the 20th of the month before. 

 

United Methodist Women & United Methodist Men  

March 10th @ 6:30 pm   ÕÎÌÓÚɯÖÍɯ'Ö×Ìɯ6ÖÔÌÕɀÚɯ,ÐÕÐÚÛÙàɯɑɯÛÏÌɯ

Church  

March 14th @ 12 pm Eva Oglesby Circle at the Church 

March 3rd & 17th @ 10 am ,ÌÕɀÚɯ!ÐÉÓÌɯ2ÛÜËà 

March & 17th @ 11:30 am ,ÌÕɀÚɯ+ÜÕÊÏɯɑɯ,Úȭɯ)ÌÈÕɀÚ 

March 28th @ 6:30 pm ,ÌÕɀÚɯ-ÐÎÏÛɯ.ÜÛɯɑɯ3!# 

Season of Epiphany  
 

Sunday Worship  
11:00 am 

Rev. J. Michael Finn 
**********  

 

March 6th 
1st Sunday in Lent 

Communion 

òAmazing Grace: The Devil is in 

the Detailsó 

Luke 4: 1-13 
 

March 13th 
2nd Sunday in Lent 

Guest:  Bishop Graves 

òWho Brought Youó 

John 1: 35-49 
 

March 20th 
3rd Sunday in Lent 

òAmazing Grace: On Demand 

Christian Faithó 

Isaiah 55: 1-9 
 

March 27th 
4th Sunday in Lent 

òAmazing Grace: Come Homeó 

Luke 15: 1-3, 11b-32 

January Stewardship 
 

Monthly 

Total Receipts $21,423.00 

Total Expenses $19,019.00 

Difference $2,404.00 
 

Yearly  

Total Receipts  $21,423.00 

Total Expenses  $19,019.00 

Difference $2,404.00 

Music Ministries ~ Ralph Long  
 

   "The choir soloist was practicing in the church by the open window. After an 

hour or so of singing, she stepped outside for a breath of fresh air and noticed 

the gardener doing some weeding in the bed of roses nearby. "How did you 

like my execution?" the soloist asked. The gardener replied, "I'm in favor of it." (From John 

Yarrington's book, Somebody's Got My Hymnal) 
 

We have resumed our Wednesday night practices. Our Wednesday evenings begin with  

Handbells at 6:30 pm, Chancel Choir at 7:30 pm, followed by the Journeymen at 8:45 pm.  We 

will have special music for our 11:00 am service on March 13th when Bishop Graves will be 

with us to bring our morning message. 

Covered Dish dinner will follow the service in the social hall. 

 

Musically Yours, Ralph 

Nominations Committee  

October 5th at 6 pm 

October 7th at 6 pm 

All Committee Meeting will be held in the Conference Room.  

 

Nehemiah 11-12 

òAsking a Big Question:  

òMoving In and A Time  

of Dedicationó 
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People of Prayer 

Tuesday, March 8th @ 6 pm 

People of Prayer is a prayer ministry of our church family.  Make plans to 

come.  We will spend time worshiping and praying together.  If you have 

any questions, please feel free to contact Brother Michael .  We look  

forward to seeing you there as we become people of prayer together. 

Gifts received in memory of Beth Holland by Gussie Nease, Donnie & 

Kathy Bradshaw, and the Agnes Brigdon Family.  

Gift received in memory of Peggy Long  by Tom & Melody Moore, Mary 

Vestal, David & Judy Groce, Donnie & Kathy Bradshaw, and Glenn & 

Kathy Baldwin.  

Gift Received in memory of Norman Chapman  by Donnie & Kathy  

Bradshaw. 

Gift Received in honor of Herb Jones  by Sharon Sigman. 

Volunteer NEEDED  
 

Rincon UMC needs a volunteer coordinator to help with the communion 

steward ministry.  If you would be willing to help, please contact the 

church office. 



Meetings this month:  
 

Administrative Council  

?????? 
 

 

Flower Calendar for 2022  
If you like to put flowers in the 

church on Sunday for a special 

day, sign up by the work room 

or call (826-5796) or email 

(info@rinconumc.com) the office.  Thank you to all 

those who have helped!! 
 

Check the Monthly calendar for available dates.  
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Bishop David Graves 

Will be with us on March 13th. 

Please mark your calendars and plan 

on joining us on this very special  

Sunday as Bishop Graves brings our 

message!  A Covered Dish Lunch will 

follow in the Social Hall.  Please bring 

a side dish and/or dessert.  Meat will 

be provided.  

Happy Hearts 

Join us on  

Monday, March 7th  

at 12 pm 

For lunch and  

fellowship. 

 

 

Living Life to the Fullest:  

An Older Adult Retreat  
May 16-19, 2022 at Epworth by the Sea 

This 3 day retreat will be fun, informational 

and spiritual.  See the  

Epworth by the Sea website to register.  Cost 

depends upon room choices. 

Cookies & Tea on the Front Porch  

March 27th after worship.  

March 24th 

6:30 pm 

In the Social Hall. 
 

If you are interested in helping with VBS this 

year, mark your calendars for this planning  

meeting!  We are excited to have VBS this year 

in June!! 

Please contact Emily Chaffin and let her know 

you are interested: (please contact the church 

office for her contact information) 


